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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held 
At 7.30pm on Thursday 6 April 2023

        
		Present: 
		Cllrs S Lyons (Chair), C Gauntlett, K Hull and M Lyons; and attending
		R Priest (Clerk)

Public Forum
No questions were raised.

1/23/24	Apologies
There were apologies from Cllrs M Ballard and V Hattersley, and  IW Cllr C Mosdell.

2/23/24	Declarations of interest
Cllr S Lyons was vice-chair of the Community Association, Cllr Hull was involved with St Peters Church and there were no other declarations in addition to those previously disclosed on declaration forms.

3/23/24	Minutes    
Resolved unanimously: That the minutes of the meeting held on 2 March 2023 be taken as read, confirmed and signed as being an accurate record of the meeting.

4/23/24	Parishioners Correspondence
Members noted correspondence as circulated, and the Clerk updated members on planned meetings with the IWC Environmental Officer at the Recreation Ground, later in the month, regarding Dog Fouling, Drone Flying, Damage to the Fencing, a possible fence around playground equipment and other Parish Issues including the Coronation.

5/23/24	Chairman’s report
Cllr S Lyons updated members possible Coronation projects, including planting of a tree at the Recreation Ground, a possible plaque for the George VI tree, with planting event to be open to the village.  Members also discussed purchase of a printer for the parish to produce a newsletter, possible funding to provide a white line outside of the Community Centre to enable disabled people to access Parish Meetings.

6/23/24	Members Questions
Members confirmed preferred options for the naming of a new Road in Havenstreet, with Winters, Rylands and Russell being options forwarded to Island Roads; and members also thanked Aspire for monitoring books in Shelter.

7/23/24	IW Councillors Report
Cllr Mosdell sent apologies and Clerk would circulate update on IWC matters.
   
8/23/24 	Other reports
Cllr M Lyons updated members on planned IWALC and LAF meetings in April, and Cllr S Lyons noted plans being discussed by the Havenstreet Community Association for the Easter weekend and also showcasing the garden.

9/23/24	Ashey
Cllr Hull updated members on ongoing concerns regarding road safety and absence of road signage at Ashey, with the Parish Council making a financial contribution if required to help reinstatement of signage, and the clerk would follow up proposed defibrillator at Ashey Garage in new financial year.

10/23/24	Planning
Members noted the proposed development at Great Upton Farm, Gatehouse Road (22/00320/FUL) and made no comment.

11/23/24	Correspondence
Members noted correspondence circulated by the Clerk, and arrangements for the Parish Meeting in May.

12/23/24	Clerks Report
Members noted updates circulated and planned meetings for March.

13/23/24	Finance
a) Members noted the bank reconciliation circulated by the clerk.
b) Members noted notification of £12,295 parish precept

14/23/24	Date of Next Meeting
The Chairman confirmed the next meeting would start after the Annual Parish Meeting from 7.30pm on Thursday 4 May 2023.
The meeting ended at 8.20pm.
